MEETING NOTICE

DATE: January 13, 2023

TO: Library Board, Mayor, City Clerk, and City Attorney
FROM: Ryan Wieber, Library Director

SUBJECT: Library Board Meeting

DATE AND PLACE OF MEETING: Tuesday, January 17, 2023

Bennett Martin Public Library
136 S. 14t St.

Lincoln, NE 68508
Auditorium

STARTING TIME OF MEETING: 8:00 a.m.
CHAIRMAN OF MEETING: Dan Sloan, President
PURPOSE OF MEETING: Monthly Business Meeting

AGENDA

Call to Order and Announcement of Open Meetings Law
Approval of Agenda*
Public Comment on Agenda ltems
Approval of December 20, 2022, Meeting Minutes*
Standing Committee Reports
a. Committee on Administration
b. Committee on Buildings and Grounds
¢. Committee on Finance
i. Approval of Monthly Recap of Expenditures for December 2022*
6. Special Committee Reports
a. One Book One Lincoln
b. Foundation Executive Director Report
7. New Business
a. Approve Foundation Board Candidates*
b. Approve Lincoln City Libraries and Foundation for LCL annual contract*
c. Approve Lincoln City Libraries and Foundation for LCL annual lease for office space agreement*
d. Approve Library Website Redesign Contract*
8. President's Report
9. Assistant Library Director’s Report
10. Director’s Report
11. Public Comment - Anyone wishing to address the board on a matter not on this agenda may do so at this time.
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*Action Item

Proposed agenda kept continually current and available for inspection at the Administrative Office of the Bennett Martin Public
Library. The Board shall have the right to modify the agenda at said public meeting when convened.

ACCOMMODATION NOTICE The City of Lincoln complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation
Act of 1973 guidelines. Ensuring the public’s access to and participating in public meetings is a priority for the City of Lincoln. In the event
you are in need of a reasonable accommodation in order to attend or participate in a public meeting conducted by the City of Lincoln,
please contact the Lincoln Commission on Human Rights at 402-441-7624, or the City Ombudsman at 402-441-7511, as soon as possible
before the scheduled meeting date in order to make your request. Open Meetings Act of the State of Nebraska posted in meeting room.



LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, December 20, 2022, 8:00 a.m.
BENNETT MARTIN PUBLIC LIBRARY
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT

Dan Sloan, Joe Shaw, Rhonda Seacrest, Lisa Hale. A quorum was present. Nichole Bogen, Jackie
Ostrowicki and Christopher Stewart arrived late. Donna Marvin, absent.

OTHERS PRESENT

Ryan Wieber, Library Director; Traci Glass, Assistant Library Director; Paul Jones, Accountant; Gail
McNair, Executive Director, Foundation for Lincoln City Libraries; Jocelyn Golden, Senior Attorney City
Attorney’s Office; LeeAnn Sergeant, Library Coordinator; Jodene Glaesemann, Walt Library Manager;
Kim Shelley, NESU Library Manager; Jen Jackson, Librarian; Caitlin Lombardo, Librarian; Sarah Dale,
Administrative Aide; Firas Pirali, Library Guard.

CALL TO ORDER AND ANNOUNCEMENT OF POSTING OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT

President Dan Sloan noted that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. and
announced the Open Meetings Act was posted and available for review.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

President Sloan noted that the Agenda/Meeting Notice was posted according to the Open Meetings Act
of the State of Nebraska. Sloan noted a correction to the Agenda item 7.a. should read “2023” Library
Board Meeting Locations. Ostrowicki arrived at this time. Sloan asked for a motion to approve the
Agenda as corrected. Hale so moved. Seacrest seconded. There was no discussion. ROLL CALL VOTE:
Hale, Seacrest, Shaw, Sloan, Ostrowicki — AYE. Motion carried 5-0.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS

President Sloan noted that public comment is welcome and reviewed the public comment process for
those attending. There was no public comment.

APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 8, 2022 MEETING MINUTES

President Sloan noted the Minutes of the November 8 Meeting Minutes had been submitted. Seacrest
moved approval. Ostrowicki seconded. There was no discussion. ROLL CALL VOTE: Hale, Ostrowicki,
Seacrest, Shaw, Sloan — AYE. Motion carried 5-0.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

Committee on Administration
No Report.



Committee on Buildings and Grounds

Approval of Janitorial Contract

Traci Glass asked for approval of the new contract. She reported that the new bids went out for
janitorial service from October 19 - November 16. The low bid came in at $128,435 from BMI Janitorial,
our current janitorial service provider. Seacrest moved approval. Hale seconded. Discussion followed:
Sloan asked how many applicants, Glass reported five. Sloan asked if there was significant difference in
cost. Glass replied approximately $20,000 from lowest to next highest. Sloan asked if we were pleased
with their existing work, yes. Sloan asked if there were any significant changes to the structure of the
contract? No. There being no further discussion, Sloan called for the vote. ROLL CALL VOTE: Ostrowicki,
Seacrest, Shaw, Sloan, Hale — AYE. Motion carried 5-0.

Approval of Gere Parking Lot Resurfacing Contract

Traci Glass asked approval for lowest, most responsive bidder — Pavers. They provided this same service
at Walt and Eiseley last year. Their bid came in at $308,881.17. There were three bidders. Shaw moved
approval. Hale seconded. Discussion followed: Sloan asked if this expense was out of Capital
Improvement Program (CIP) funds? Glass confirmed. Sloan asked, when will the work begin? Glass
replied, after the first of the year. There being no further discussion, Sloan called for the vote. ROLL
CALL VOTE: Ostrowicki, Seacrest, Shaw, Sloan, Hale,— AYE. Motion carried 5-0.

Committee on Finance

Approval of Monthly Recap of Expenditures for November 2022

Joe Shaw provided the report in Marvin’s absence. Total operational expenditures for November were
$727,906.06. Total expenditures from other funds were $67,809.98, for a total of $795,710.04. Shaw
moved approval. Ostrowicki seconded. Stewart and Bogen arrived at this time. There was no discussion.
ROLL CALL VOTE: Seacrest, Shaw, Sloan, Stewart, Hale, Ostrowicki — AYE. Motion carried 6-0.

SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS

One Book -- One Lincoln Final Report

Ostrowicki introduced Jennifer Jackson and Caitlin Lombardo to review the One Book -- One Lincoln
Final report for 2022. Ostrowicki thanked them for their hard work. Lombardo reported that this was
one of the best attended and most popular programs in several years. Circulation of all versions of the
books hit 4,152 — the highest circulation in the program’s history. Participation in all events, including
voting, attending book discussions, in person and Zoom events totaled 6,134 — again the highest
participation numbers in some time. Notable contributors to the large numbers include two programs
where we used paid collaborators. The “50’s Flashback” program utilized the costume library from
Nebraska Wesleyan University’s Theater department. The program was very well attended and garnered
interest in next year’s program by attendees. Further, the Zoom author visit with Amor Towles was
widely attended. Anecdotally, attendees reported afterwards that their entire book groups had
gathered to attend the Zoom event under one login. The steering committee for next year will meet and
a few suggestions will be made to improve the program further, but as it stands, this year’s program was
very successful.
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Sloan inquired, how much of this program’s high attendance was due to programming changes, and how
much was due to a very popular book choice? Lombardo noted that one previous year’s title had also
garnered much attention, although it was less positive. She reported that it was likely a combination of
their efforts — including making choices for the other two books that would complement/balance the
known popularity of “The Lincoln Highway,” and would work well with discussions and programming.
Jackson noted that increased staff involvement was also helpful and tried to maximize community
partnerships and attempted to increase participation in celebratory events after the winner is chosen.

Ostrowicki asked for a run-through of next steps for the 2023 program. Lombardo noted the Steering
Committee is scheduled to meet in two weeks. The applications created by Jackie Ostrowicki were used
to good effect for this year’s applications. Jackson shared that their biggest goal is to get more
community involvement. She noted that there are six openings on the committee this year. While
committee members must dedicate a large amount of time, it’s also a lot of fun and very impactful for
the community. The Steering Committee is trying to make the program even more impactful for
participants by providing great programing and interaction and engagement with the library.

Lombardo noted that the nomination of titles ends on January 31, After that, the Support Services
department makes quick work of deciding which titles will qualify by removing titles that are perhaps
too academic, those for which quantities are insufficiently available, or those without enough variety of
formats. After that, the committee works to narrow down the titles, a process which goes through April.
In April, the programming committee meets to decide on events throughout the summer. This past year,
extending that timeframe from the end of July to the end of August worked well to increase
participation. Separating it from the Summer Reading Program and allowing more reading time for
participants before the final vote both seemed to positively impact participation.

Hale asked if the selection committee is the proper size. Lombardo noted that about 15 members seems
to be the sweet spot. Hale asked if the diversity of the committee has increased since her participation,
at that time it seemed to lean toward more academic book choices. Lombardo and Jackson noted that
the number of men on the committee has increased but they're still working to increase cultural
diversity. Jackson noted the volunteer committee chair, David Smith, has done an excellent job setting
parameters and standards for the book choices, reminding readers of those and keeping the focus on
appealing to a broader swath of the community. Ostrowicki noted that Smith is a tremendous asset.

Director Wieber expressed his positive impressions of both the extensive year-long reach of the
program, and the detailed end-of-year summary. He noted that he’d promoted the One Book — One
Lincoln selection committee applications on his First at Four appearance on channel 10/11. Ostrowicki
commended the committee’s hard work. Sloan extended his thanks to the committee members — noting
that One Book — One Lincoln is one of the most visible things the Library does and commended all on
their hard work.

Foundation Executive Director

Gail McNair reported that the Foundation has worked to make regular donations to the library easier by
creating the Friends group. She shared donation envelopes and noted that donations can be in any
amounts. While events encourage annual giving, the Friends organization makes donations simpler.
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Sponsorships are also available to individuals and organizations. Wine and Dine, the Book Sale and the
Spelling Bee will continue to be regular events.

NEW BUSINESS

Approve 2023 Library Board Meeting Locations

Sloan noted the three options and asked for discussion as to which option to put forward. Option #1 is
convenient for the Board with all 8:00 a.m. meetings at Bennett Martin, but the other two options allow
for the evening hours at branch locations and may be more accessible to the public. Hale shared her
positive view of evening meetings at branches and expressed enjoyment at seeing the displays and
décor at branches related to seasonal programming. Lombardo, Glaesemann and Shelley noted good
weather would impact the travel required. Sloan expressed a preference for Option #3 as it gives the
opportunity to meet at the new Air Park/Williams location once it’s complete. Hale moved to approve
Option #3. Ostrowicki seconded. There was no further discussion. ROLL CALL VOTE: Shaw, Sloan,
Stewart, Hale, Ostrowicki, Seacrest — AYE. Motion carried 6-0.

Approval Annual Library Report

Director Wieber shared that the Annual Report is produced yearly for various purposes. The data must
be publicly available. Legally, it has become evident that per City code and State statute, it must be filed,
which requires a board action. Senior Attorney Jocelyn Golden affirmed that a signed affidavit is
required by State law. Ostrowicki noted that she’s found the data helpful in the past when speaking with
or writing to community members about what the library does for the community. Hale motioned to
approve the Annual Report for submission to the City. Seacrest seconded. Discussion: Stewart asked if
there was specific data required by State Law to appear in the report. Golden confirmed and noted that
that while the requirements are fairly general, the report will be reviewed to ensure all needed
information is present going forward. There being no further discussion, the vote was called. ROLL CALL
VOTE:, Sloan, Stewart, Hale, Ostrowicki, Seacrest, Shaw — AYE. Motion carried 6-0.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Sloan shared that he hosted the Board members along with Ryan and Molly Wieber for a social holiday
gathering at their home — no Board business was transacted, a good time was had by all. Sloan also
shared his delight at attending the staff holiday gathering, declaring it a hoot and himself underdressed,
despite being forewarned of the holiday sweater dress code. Stewart and Ostrowicki also attended and
enjoyed gathering with library staff.

ASSISTANT LIBRARY DIRECTOR'’S REPORT

Assistant Director Glass reported that the library has extended the contract with the Bookmobile
consultant to continue into the next phase of acquisition. Once the contract is signed, the consultant will
provide the specific details of the two vehicles being requested. She shared that both Jodene at Walt
and Lisa at Eiseley have hired staff to fill vacancies. Both Maddie O. and Megan M. are current library
staff, so the process to fill their positions will now begin. Sarah’s former position in Admin has been
filled by Megan P. who comes to us from Parks. Glass shared that last month she viewed and judged
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third-year architecture students’ visions of a new Central Library. She was able to increase their
understanding of the needs of a public library and worked with their professors to help grade the
presentations. She shared that she’s completing the grant from Humanities Nebraska that allowed staff
to fully digitize and create a finders guide for the Weldon Kees collection in the Heritage Room of
Nebraska Authors which will allow researchers greater access. Hale asked if the library openings are
attracting good applicants outside of the in-house hires. Glass replied yes, we are.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Director Wieber introduced Northeast Service Unit Manager, Kim Shelley to share with the Board the
story behind the gifting of a bench at Bethany Branch Library. While these sorts of gifts don’t necessarily
require Board approval, the process needs to be clarified in the future. In this instance the gift is to
honor a former Library Board member, Library staff person and community activist, we wished to share
the information with the Board.

Kim Shelley shared with the Board that Marlene Cupp was a Library staff member between 1999-2002,
then a Library Board member 2003-2010, including serving a year as Vice President and one year as
Board President. Since her retirement, Marlene has continued as a frequent attendee and speaker at
Bethany Branch library’s Friday BookTalks. Marlene’s daughters came to us prior to the pandemic about
this project and have recently returned to complete it. Marlene’s daughter, Mary, met with Shelley and
Dan Miller to identify a place for the bench, decide on its design and the wording of the plaque. The
plague will contain the quote, “I cannot live without books” by Thomas Jefferson to John Adams in 1815.

The concrete pad, bench and plaque will be provided by Marlene’s daughters. The bench will include
side and center armrests to discourage nappers and skateboarders. It will be placed prominently in front
of Bethany Branch where it will be a beautiful addition, highly visible to passersby on Cotner Blvd. as
well as being practical for customers waiting for their rides, a convenience not currently available at
Bethany. A wonderful memorial for someone who has done so much for the community.

Sloan commented on what a great project it is. Shaw noted that Marlene Cupp is a wonderful person.
Shelley noted that she’s 85 this year and we’d love to see the bench in place this spring so Marlene can
see its completion. Dan will be working to move the work along. Shelley invited all to come have a seat
this spring once the project is complete.

Director Wieber noted that he and Glass have been coordinating on what to do in the case of a library
closure due to weather conditions. He also noted that the Staff Association Holiday Party was fun and
festive and he enjoyed attending. Finally, Wieber reported that the Purge Report this month includes a
large number of purged ConnectED accounts — reflecting students who have aged out of the program.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No public comment

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:41 a.m.
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Memo to the Library Board
January 2023

FISCAL YEAR 2022-2023 BUDGET: The actual percent of budget expended year to date is 33.33%,
compared to the budgeted 33.00%. Annual adjusted expenditures to date is 33.44%.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
*Approval of Monthly Recap of Expenditures—Action Item
Reports are attached. Treasurer Donna Marvin will bring forward a motion to approve.

SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS

One Book One Lincoln
Selection committee member Jackie Ostrowicki will report on the Steering Team meeting of 1/12/23.

NEW BUSINESS
Approval of Foundation Board Candidates — Action Item

The Library Board will consider approval of the following candidates for Foundation Board Members:
Dutch Bell, Susan Ferris, Doug Emery, Judy Harvey, and Ann Stewart. Please see the attached doc for
candidate biographies.

Approval of the 2023 Annual Contract between Lincoln City Libraries and the Foundation—Action Item

This contract establishes the relationship between the Library and the Foundation and is required
annually (usually approved by December). Jocelyn Golden reviewed this contract and made some simple
language adjustments, with no material changes.

Approval of the 2023 Annual agreement between Lincoln City Libraries and the Foundation for leasing

the office space—Action Item
~Minor language adjustments were made, with no material changes.

Approval of the Library Website Redesign Contract—Action Item

This process began in spring 2022 with an RFP and selection process involving Library and City staff, led
internally by Asst Director Traci Glass. The timing of the project will be projected out later than
originally planned, as some important communications-related work will need to be in progress or




MEMO TO THE LIBRARY BOARD
January 2022
Page 2

substantially completed before GHD begins designing the site. The work includes developing a
communications and messaging baseline, LCL style guide, and coordinating a revised logo that will
consider the city’s probable direction in using the new flag design and colors.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT
As part of my report, I'll speak to some upcoming priorities.

Contracts Filed:

Bob Hanover, Nebraska Game and Parks: Presentation about activities available and history of
Nebraska State Parks for SO

Wachiska Audubon Society: Bird EnCOUNTer program at Walt for $0
Miranda McCown: Reschedule Cosplay Programs to March
Lea Jo Mendez: Sensory Storytime regular presenter between January-April 2023 for $2,000.00

Service Providers Named in Agreement: Musicians participated in Gere’s Family Fun Night for $0



LINCOLN CITY LIBRARIES
136 S. 14th Street
Lincoln, NE 68508-1899

MEMORANDUM
TO: Library Board

FROM: Paul E. Jones, Business Office

RECAP OF EXPENDITURES - DECEMBER 2022

Library Operational Budget - FY 2022-23 $ 1,047,911.23

Library Enc/Reapp - FY 2021-22 6,734.65
Heritage Room Fund - FY 2022-23 3,990.59
Polley Music Library - FY 2022-23 11,632.92
Total Operational Expenditures $ 1,070,269.39
Grants $ 3,942.30
Hompes Fund 194.08
Keno 48,958.35
Miscellaneous Library Donations Funds 3,557.39

Capital Improvements -

Total Expenditures - Other Funds 56,652.12

TOTAL EXPENDITURES $ 1,126,921.51
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Library Director’s Report

December 2022

In honor of longtime library employee, John Kubicek, who recently passed away, staff came up with
the idea to place a bird feeder in the Bennett Martin courtyard. Wild Bird Habitat then graciously
donated and installed a durable feeder recently, a nice tribute in John’s memory.

The library is developing a strategy to increase awareness of the ConnectEd program, where every
Lincoln Public Schools’ student automatically receives a library account unless a parent or guardian
opts out. The importance of ConnectEd is student access to the library by way of a convenient and
immediate account provided at school-year startup. There is no visit to a library, no application to
complete, and in return the LCL is automatically provided accurate student directory information—
which is important in maintaining up to date patron contact information. Students also have access to
online materials, including Overdrive ebooks, homework help, and more. Beyond providing
convenient access, the real goal of a program like ConnectEd is to encourage reading, aid in the
educational and learning process (literacy!) and help introduce kids and families to the library. To
measure usage and aid in program development, we will begin monthly reporting of ConnectEd
statistics.

The City of Lincoln recently updated its Remote Work Policy, with one of the modifications being the
allowance of ad hoc work from home occurrences, after coordination and approval by supervisors. As
a very public-serving city department, most library work can only be accomplished onsite, however,
the policy is now more flexible when there are occasional circumstances that may allow work from
home such as family illness, medical appointments, or weather conditions.

The library will soon embark upon a big process to update the design and functionality of our website.
Led by Assistant Director Traci Glass, a team of LCL and city Communications staff have landed on a
solid plan and a well-qualified contracted partner in GHD. Staff will be key contributors in prioritizing
content, access and discoverability, and the future workflow. Prior to our work with GHD, we will be
developing branding, a color/logo scheme that fits the library and reflects the City, and website
graphics/imagery and a style guide—all necessary components for GHD to incorporate.
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Our Vision: The Library Experience—setting a distinctive tone in
promoting and providing lifelong education for our entire community

Literacy, Learning and Literature, shared in community, and engagement
in community celebrations, solutions, and innovations

Seenin:

Interactions Between People

Susan Steider shared this story: During the last week of December, there was a family visiting from
Nashville, Tennessee. The mother was originally from Lincoln and she and her family were in Lincoln
visiting her parents. They had come for the Explore and Learn and the mom commented that we had a
beautiful library and she really liked how friendly and inviting our Youth Area was. She said that they
visit their Nashville branch regularly but that it isn't nearly as nice and doesn’t have such a large a fun
children’s area as Eiseley does.

Manager Lisa Olivigni reported: “A retired man who enjoys ice fishing stopped by Eiseley to apply fora
Kansas fishing license. He and his friends were heading to Kansas the following weekend and he needed
a current permit. He had struggled to take care of it on his phone but didn’t have much luck. We set
him up on one of the public internet computers and talked him through the application and printing
process. After successfully printing his new fishing license, he thanked us and said he couldn’t have
done it without our help.

Sharon Sayre at Bennett Martin relayed this job-affirming interaction, “A customer asked me if | could
tell him which bus route would take him to the Food Bank of Lincoln before it closed so | looked that up
and gave him the route information; where to catch the bus, the time it left, and the time it arrived. He
thanked me and said ‘Librarians are the best! You don’t have any bias.”

Melanie Newell at Gere shared this interaction: “A customer came to us hoping to find a $300 textbook
from Interlibrary loan. Wyatt Packard and | were both quite busy at the information desk, but we were
able to team up and assist the individual to make a new library account, sign up for ILL and locate and
order the book he needed for class. There was a bit of a language barrier as well so | was proud of our
ability to team up and assist at different parts of the process so that this college student could save a big
chunk of change!”

At Walt Branch, Meagan Moore assisted a patron this month who was looking for information on his
vehicle but was completely unfamiliar with computers. In addition to finding the needed information,
she was also able to inform his about Tech Time at Gere and provide the contact information for Aging
Partners continuing education for seniors.

Community Engagement Campaigns
Northeast Services Unit (NESU) Librarian Karrie Simpson commented, “We invited kids and their dads (or
other significant male figures) to join us for free waffles and fun winter crafts.” Karrie went on to
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report: “Waffles with Dad” was held December 3™ at Anderson Branch Library. Eighty people came. It
was neat to see that many men in our facility with their kids. We received many nice "Thank-yous" from
the families as they left. Activity stations included creating a snowflake picture frame, a greeting card,
and a wood kit donated by Home Depot. An employee working at the service desk during the event
overheard an attendee comment, “The food was good, but the hammering was great! Who doesn't love
hammering?!?" NESU staff members particularly enjoyed seeing so many dads playing hopscotch on the
rug in the youth area. Brenda Ealey reported that 145 people attended a similar “Donuts with Dad”
event on December 17.

Programming and Events

Garren Hochstetler assisted in filling the week between Christmas and New Year’s and reported “I held
yarn art programs for teens and kids each afternoon: weaving, knitting, finger knitting, and friendship
bracelet making. One boy who was very proud of his four-finger finger knitting was excited to pose for
Amy Huffman as part of a social media post about youth area crafts and the escape room activity hosted
by Caitlin Lombardo. There have often been up to a dozen people crafting away at the same time from
different families, with several languages being spoken.”

Manager Brenda Ealey reported that Cally O’Brien, Ronda Howard, and Vicki Wood hosted the Donuts
with Dad event at Gere on Saturday morning the 17", There were a variety of craft kits for families to
choose from, including wooden models provided by Home Depot, a snowflake sun catcher project and
cardstock picture frames to decorate. Ronda shared this from one of the father’s attending: “My wife

surprised me this morning and told me what was going on at the library and my response was — Hurry
up! Let’s go!” There were 145 attending.

NESU’s Karrie Simpson shared “Our Noon Year’s Eve party at Anderson Branch Library was a huge
success. One hundred and fifteen people came to ring in the new year. We had crafts and games and a
balloon drop at Noon... ish! Channel 10/11 came and reported. It was great to give families a free and
fun option for the day. We will definitely repeat this program in the future.

The Polley Music Library had the Omaha ensemble Omkara perform at the library on December 10. They
specialize in performing music from the wide repertoire of Bollywood film soundtrack music. Their
program covered music from the entire history of Bollywood, and they discussed various trends and
changes in the music over the decades between performances of representative pieces. About 20
attendees watched the entire event, with several more coming and going. Librarian Scott Scholz
reported hearing “lots of very positive comments from attendees, and we’ll have to have them back
soon!”

Family Fun Night at Gere was the 6. Cally O’Brien and Cal Harman hosted with 75 attending. Cal put
together the program with the theme of “Rock Band” and invited 7 local musicians who answered
questions about music and let kids try out their instruments. There were two drum kits, two electric
guitars, one acoustic guitar, one violin, two electric basses, one microphone, and lots of auxiliary
percussion instruments. The drum sets were very popular, as were the guitars. Back at the craft table,
kids could make a jingle bell bracelet and tambourine paper plate shaker. About halfway through the
event, the musicians played renditions of YMCA, Joy to the World and Rockin’ Robin that the kids shook
their rhythm instruments along with, sang and danced to. It was a raucous evening and Gere’s most
popular family night yet.
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Technology .
Charlotte McAvoy assisted many patrons with Mobile Printing. She said, “This has become a preferred
method of printing for many people, including the college-aged and those without cards.”

Laura Nickel relayed this interaction, “A man approached me wanting to check out an e-book and said
he had never done it before. He had found a couple of titles and didn’t know what to do next. He told
me that he taught at UNL and wanted to be able to project sections of the book on a screen for his class.
| explained the different devices he could use to access Hoopla and it seemed that he would be using a
laptop and the web-based service. First, | checked his account because he said he had not been into the
library for a long time. We changed his PIN to a more memorable number, then | walked him through
logging in to Hoopla and setting up a password from the Hoopla website, like he would be doing from
his laptop. | explained the system and checkout limits. Afterwards he told me he knew what to do and
thanked me for showing him how.”

Walt Branch’s Liz Claymon assisted a patron via phone who called while traveling. He specifically wanted
to access audiobooks while on his trip and has never done so before. Liz explained the process to him,
and then, because he was driving, emailed him his card number, links to the apps, and information for
setting up his accounts at a later time.

For the Hour of Code event this year, Manager Jodene Glaesemann prepared an unplugged curriculum
for both pre-K through 2" grade and Grade 2-5 programs. After the unplugged portion of each hour, the
children and their adults worked on coding using library computers. The young children coded a monkey
through obstacles while he caught bananas. The older children coded various dancing animals dabbing,
rolling, and doing the disco. The programs were very much enjoyed. After multiple requests for more
coding programs, they are being planned as this is written.

Facilities

Collection maintenance occurs regularly at all locations, and NESU Manager Kim Shelley reported that
Jeremiah Johnson weeded and shifted the adult DVD collection at Bethany Branch to make more room;
this in turn created and cleaned up more space for face-out displays. Nate Hamel noted that in early
December at Anderson Branch Library, he had weeded additional YA non-fiction items, freeing up
needed space for new arrivals.

Outreach

Brenda Ealey shared that Regina Merrill was at Holmes Elementary CLC on the 13" with 40 attending.
She used a World Cup theme and read from non-fiction books about the history of the World Cup. The
younger group made finger puppet soccer players and played soccer with the puppets and cotton balls.
The older group played an online guessing game of “Where do you think the ball is?” and completed
word searches and coloring pages. Also, Greg Welch visited UNL 1 time this month and saw 4 classes and
67 children for toddler and preschool storytimes.

Collaboration
The Polley Music Library added 10 ukuleles to our collection donated by the Lincoln Ukulele Group
(LUG). Five will go into general circulation, and 5 will be held to be used by walk-in participants at the
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rehearsal/jam sessions that will start happening at BMPL in January. They also donated 2 music stands
for use at these sessions.

Areas of Excell